
Security Commission (draft) 
July 9, 2019 

Commission Members Present: Matt Peterson, Sandra Taylor, Harry Sherman, Greg Harper 

Commission Members Absent: None 

CSCD Employees: Bernie McGaha 

Guests: 2 

 

Topics of Conversation and Recommendations:  
1. Call to order 

a. The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm. 
 

2. Approval of Minutes 
a. The June 11, 2019 minutes were approved as written. 

3. Freeholder Concerns 
a. Boat Lengths 

i. There was a Cobalt CS23 stickered and allowed on the lakes. There was 
some discussion pertaining the length of the boat and why it was allowed. 

ii. The CS23 in question was inaccurately measured and approved for a boat 
sticker. The CSCD has no recourse to remove this boat from the lakes. 
The CSCD will not allow any additional boats of this make and model to 
be allowed on the lakes 

b.  Measuring process was discussed, points were made that the current measuring 
system does have some faults. No changes to the measuring system will be 
changed at this time.  
 

4. Old Business 
a. Budget 

i. The 2020 budget was presented, and adjustments were made 
b. Stop lights at the Dams 

i. Currently LED bulbs are used in the lights at both dams. 
1. There are complaints that the lights are not visible at the opposite 

end of lakes.  
a. It was suggested to replace the LED bulbs with bulbs that 

project outwards. 
 

5. Commission Member Concerns 
a. Fireworks Parking 



i. Ecology is planning on putting a Pollinator Habitat in the area across from 
beach and wants to leave only one row available for parking. 

ii. There were more than 120 cars parked in that area this year. Some of the 
car owners were forced to park at the Nature Trail Entrance. 

1. It is recommended that the Pollinator Habitat project planned by 
Ecology Commission be mapped out, in order to know their 
complete plans for this area. Hopefully there can be a possibility of 
allowing two rows for car parking. 

6. Adjournment 750 pm 


